

Monkfrith Newsletter Summer Term Issue 38

Dear Parents,

We carried out our Parent Survey at the end of June. We had **94 responses** (or partial responses). The outcomes have been discussed with staff and with Governors. I have included a summary of the questions and answers. There was also an opportunity for parents to elaborate on their responses and these gave some helpful suggestions about the things we are doing well and how we could improve. As we work on our school development priorities for September, we will think about how we can address some of the issues that have been raised. Thank you to those parents who took time to respond.

Statements	Agree	Neither or N/A	Disagree
My child enjoys school	93	0	1
My child feels safe and well cared for at school		5	1
My child likes their lesson and finds them challenging		16	3
My child enjoys playtimes and lunchtimes		7	3
My child is encouraged to show good behaviour	90	3	1
My child is encouraged to be healthy at school	73	16	5
My child is making good progress	76	15	3
I feel comfortable about approaching school with a question or a problem	78	15	1
I feel my concerns are listened to	60	29	5
I feel the school has high expectations for my child to work hard and do their best	72	17	5
The school deals effectively with bullying	36	54	4
I feel the school is led and managed well.	72	19	3
My child gets the right amount of homework	55	23	16
The school offers a good range of after school clubs and activities	82	4	8
I feel the newsletters, emails, texts and the website keep me updated about school events	90	3	1
The staff treat my child fairly	80	10	4
I understand the role and responsibility of the Governing Body	60	17	17
Would you like to have a better understanding of the important issues related to your child's education?	64	27	3

FOMS Survey

FOMS are now also asking for your help with a short survey. It should not take too long to fill out and would really help the committee plan the programme of events for next year. Please click on the link: https://bit.ly/2JHLxph

Parking

A reminder to parents who sit in their cars while the engine is running that not only are you polluting the environment but you are also breaking the law. A concerned parent kindly forwarded me a very interesting link about the issue, which I am including below:

https://www.dudley.gov.uk/business/environmental-health/pollution-control/air-quality/vehicle-air-pollution/

Housegroup Winners

The winning House will be announced in assembly this Friday. The children of the winning House will be able to wear their own clothes to school on Monday 22nd. A text will be sent on Friday to let you know – although I am sure the children will tell you! It is very close at the moment...

Code Club

This will be the last week for Code Club. Parents are more than welcome to come along for part or all of the session on Wednesday morning from 8am to see what the children have been doing this term.

Attendance

Attendance for week commencing 9th July 2019.

Any requests for leave in the last week of term will be referred to the Barnet Educational Welfare Team.

Key Stage 1		y Stage 1 Key Stage 2	
Reception Oak	96%	3M	100%
Reception Willow	96%	3P	97%
1B	97%	4F	97%
1K	97%	4P	97%
2K	99%	5	97%
25	99%	6	97%

Congratulations to all the winners for Key Stage 1 who were 2K and 2S again! Our Key Stage Two winners were Year 3M. The average attendance was 98%.

The final newsletter of the year will be next Monday.

Jude Deasey